COLCHESTER CITY COUNCIL
GOVERNANCE AND AUDIT
HEARINGS SUB-COMMITTEE
30 MARCH 2023 SUPPLEMENTARY AGENDA

Part A (open to the public including the media)

The following appendices have been provided by Councillor
Moore for the consideration of the Sub-Committee:

Appendix 1: Email received from Andrew Weavers
Appendix 2: Letter of support
Appendix 3: Letter of Support
Appendix 4: Letter of Support
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To: Patricia Moore >

Dear Pat
Sorry you are still having to go through this,

My inclination would be to write and ask for the case against you to be dismissed on the grounds
that the council acted unlawfully by not dismissing the accusations against you as

1. Insulting behaviour requires the_intention to insult - not merely the possibility that it could be
interpreted as insulting. This is a fundamental point of law - lawyers term it mens rea (intention to
commit an offence) as opposed to actus rea (the actual act). Parliament made this very clear in
relation to the legal definition of “insulting” in 2013 when it removed "insulting" behaviour from
5.5 of the 1986 Public Order Act, so that only behaviour which is deliberately intended to be
insulting is an offence. For the Council to even consider that you might have breached the code of

conduct when there was no evidence of any intention to insult anyone - was therefore potentially
unlawful.

2. Asking a parish councillor in a public meeting who he is asking a question on behalf of - is very
clearly wholly in line with the Nolan principles of transparency and openness that parish

councillors are required to abide by. As such there was no lawful basis for the council to consider
this as being an act of intimidation.

[ can be available on 1 March and 16 March — but I am afraid | am giving expert evidence in a
court case in Leeds on 9-10 March.

All the best
Kind regards

Martin
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23/2/2023

To Whom It May Concern

I am writing on behalf of ClIr Patricia Moore as a witness to events at a meeting of West
Mersea Town Council on 1" September 2022,

I understand that Cllr Moore is accused of being intimidating towards Cllr Woods. There was
an exchange between them that became somewhat heated, but I cannot say that Clir Moore
was intimidating at any point. If anything, I would say that at times Clir Wood was quite
disrespecttul. Despite being uncertain of all the content/issues being raised in this exchange, |
certainly remember being shocked at a retort from Cllr Wood that was along the lines of “as a
woman of a certain age you should know better.” I don’t think that kind of comment would
have come from someone claiming to feel intimidated. In fact [ can’t imagine Cllr Wood
being mtimidated by anyone.

I have always known ClIr Moore to be very professional in her approach to her councillor
role, and has worked tirelessly on behalf of WMTC. Her commitment and work ethic
deserves praise, not questioning. It would be a complete injustice if she should finish her term
of office under a dark cloud.

I am happy for my witness statement above to be read out, but if possible I would prefer that
my name isn’t given. | hope you understand.

[ am happy to answer any questions via email or telephone.

Kind regards




